# RYBA Board Meeting February 12th, 2025

<u>Our Mission</u>: The RYBA basketball program is designed to provide boys and girls with a fun environment to develop basketball skills, good sportsmanship, and an appreciation for teamwork while representing the Roseville community.

<u>Our Vision</u>: A future to provide opportunities to compete at all levels. A future where the Roseville program is held in high regard. A future where each player is encouraged to be their best.

<u>Our Values</u>: Sportsmanship, competitiveness, fun, safety, teamwork, quality, opportunities for all, ethics, leadership, citizenship, and accountability.

Welcome
 Girls Travel Update
 Boys Travel Update
 Boys Tournament
 Girls In House
 Boys In House
 Little Hoopers Update
 Volunteer Update

Brian / Chad
Chris
Alana/Megan
Tim
Chad
Rory/ Becky

Little Hoopers Update
 Volunteer Update
 Social Media/Website
 Uniform and Off-Season Training
 Rory/ Becky
 John
 Melissa
 Sara Burns

11. Fundraising Update

Sarah Barsness

Everyone

12. Equipment Update Brian13. Budget/Financial Review (if needed) Everyone

14. Other Topics15. Adjourn

# MISSION CRITICAL

Recruit treasurer in training to start FY26

#### PARKING LOT

- Increase tournament fee next year

#### WISH LIST

- Connect with district social workers/phy ed teachers to find kids who want to play ball but money is an obstacle for next season's registration
- Create a 12-month calendar detailing RYBA activities, timelines, and deadlines for future boards/volunteers
- Host a town hall and invite the RYBA community to hear the vision, values, and mission and provide input to make the association thrive
- Establish a "bigger than basketball" program. How to expose kids to community service, art, different activities outside basketball

#### Minutes:

#### Attendance:

Liz Hiatt, Chad Babcock, Tim Winn, Megan Martin, Rory Hendrickson, Brian Ollison, Jason Amos, John Mattson

March Board Meeting: during Spring Break- needs to be moved a week back.

Boys and Girls In House Tournament: Feb 22-23 at RAMS

- John posted volunteer times.
- Tim in touch with referress.
- Medals and trophies
  - Girls and boys- first 3 places
    - Patrick Trophies (next year, tack onto tournament order)
      - Can use leftovers and have labels redone with him
- Leftover concessions? Mattsons have any leftovers, can sell.
- Can use signs from concessions- use cash/venmo
- Need to get coolers from storage

## Off Season Plans- Sarah Burns on top of it

- Starting last week in July, Mon/Thurs until tryouts.

### Little Hoopers- Rory

- Did not do the tournament last weekend.
  - Did a round robin in 2 pools of 5.
  - 131 kids enrolled
  - Some little hoopers asking what is next
- Next year will maybe try to do a tournament style
- Edgerton is not represented- look at grant for just a Edgerton little hoopers
  - RevSports?- seems affordable
  - Shorter season

Brian- March and potentially April meeitng is our discussion about wishes for the program

- For example: our own facility

3rd grade travel team- played some 3rd grade tournaments and a few 4th grade tournaments.

### Girls Travel- Jason Amos

- 6th grade- doing great- top of tier 3 for state.
- 8th grade team- tier 2 for state
- Find a tournament director for girls—30-60 teams—4 courts
- Joe Koenig will take over next season, Jason will help through the fall

### **Boys Tournament**

- Still wrapping up
- Will have a meeting to debreif
- Concordia was difficult to work with–shut down concessions halfway through the day, bad communication
- Look at balancing teams and profits for next year
- Continue witih Heart and Hustle
- Some criticisms of the Moundsview site

## Volunteer Update- John Mattson

- Went really well this year at the tournament
  - Couple people bailed- were legitimate andreached out ahead of time
  - Clock and book at Moundsview next time
- In house tournament- more slots sent out
- Charge \$250 for travel if do not volunteer
- Little Hoopers volunteers- sitting in between setup and tear down. Can go home and come back.

## Boys Travel Update- Chris

- Let go the 8 Silver paid coach
  - Went after refs, fighting with other coaches
- Next year- registration, need to agree to the code of conduct at registration
  - Look through and agree
- Registration- donate registration to another family option
- Mitch- coach-bonus?- yes- will need to vote on. Chris will ask Johanna.

## -Coaches appreciation event. Parent's night out?

Next meeting- Pushing back a week, March 19th at restaurant room for food and debrief of tournament. Will look at sponsors for location.